
 

 

Trinity Times 
"Our mission is to welcome all people to know and live as Christ in the world” 

From the Dean’s Pen … 
 

Sunday, January 19th 
One Service—10:30 AM 

Faith Like a River 
Capital Campaign Kick-off 

 

Special InvitaƟon 
 

Dear Friends and Family of Trinity Cathedral, 
 Grace and Peace to you from our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Amen. 

I want to congratulate and thank all those Trinity members who have 
worked Ɵrelessly over the last four years to bring us to this important mile-
stone in the life of our church.  

 On January 19, we will be inviƟng the enƟre congregaƟon to become 
a part of our $7 million Faith like a River Capital Campaign for the restoraƟon 
and expansion of our Cathedral and Parish Hall.  

At our joint service, we will announce the total amount raised during 
the silent phase of our capital campaign in 2019.  Your fellow congregants 
have been so supporƟve of our goals and generous in their giving.  I know you 
will want to join them in helping to realize a vision that will help us to grow 
our congregaƟon and our ministries. 

This campaign has been years in the making.  In late 2017, a concen-
trated planning effort was begun to address faciliƟes and program challenges. 
Robert Andrade, Sr. Warden, and the Vestry reviewed and updated our mis-
sion and vision statements, and the Property CommiƩee, led by Julie Demler, 
began the painstaking process of itemizing church accessibility and structural 
issues.    

Then in 2018, the Development CommiƩee, chaired by Bob Sauerbrei, 
held coƩage meeƟngs to assess congregaƟonal interest in a capital campaign, 
and in 2019, Howard BenneƩ facilitated Visioning Sessions for the enƟre con-
gregaƟon to help establish capital campaign prioriƟes.    

At each step, we have prayed for God’s guidance and strength.  Your 
commitment to Trinity’s mission, your daily volunteer service and your gener-
ous giving conƟnues to buoy our spirits and keep our faith flowing like a 
mighty river as we move closer and closer to our $7 million goal. 

I am filled with personal great joy and appreciaƟon for each of you and 
look forward to the shared journey of faith and witness that we are joyously 
undertaking! 

 
Blessings, 
Father William+ 

 
 

Special thanks to all these  
parƟcipants! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vestry: 2017 to Present 
Tom Anderson, Sandi Brooke, Joan      
Collins, Julie MarƟnson, Victoria Sam-
berg, Celeste Jolly, Deby Kihorny, 
Janice    Williams, Jim Heller, Julie 
Demler, Guy Moreno, Dorothy 
Walrath,  Robert  Andrade, Lynne 
Charlat, Paul Hewen, Howard Ben-
neƩ, Su Cothren, Lindsay Campbell,  
Jim Lamb, John Lilley, Eloy Ituarte, 
Gretchen Wolfe.  
 

Property CommiƩee: 2017 to Present 
David Chute,  Harold Campbell, Lynne 
Charlat, Julie Demler, Larry Kirk, Joe 
Nishikida,,  Jancie Williams 
 

Development CommiƩee: 2016-2019 
Will Aldrich, Mimi Butler, Julie Dem-
ler, Philip Manwell, Fr. William 
Stomski 
Jean Carbon,  Robyn Powers, Bob    
Sauerbrei, Bob Snavely, Janice           
Williams, Debbie Zalmana, Gerrie Lil-
ley,  Jill Derby, Patsy Pumphrey 
 

Campaign CommiƩee: 2019 to Pre-
sent 

Howard BenneƩ, Lindsay Campbell, 
Terri Cooper, Jill  Derby, Harvey Fen-
nell, Nancy Fennell, Jim Lamb,  Gerrie 
Lilley, Ann Morgan, Robyn Powers,  
Bob Snavely, Fr. William Stomski 
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You Are Cordially Invited 
 

 Well done, good and faithful servant.  You have been faithful over 
a liƩle;  

I will set you over much. 
The Word of God always guides us.  For the past year, MaƩhew 
25:23 has inspired and guided several church commiƩees in the 
final development and implementaƟon of our seven- million-dollar 
Faith like a River Capital Campaign.   
AŌer four years of planning and a few “bends in the river,” our capital campaign’s 
silent phase began in August, 2019.   We want to share some very good news 
with you at a joint worship service: 

 Faith like a River—The Campaign for Trinity Cathedral 

Report and Special PresentaƟons 
Eucharist Service  

Sunday, January 19, 2020 10:30 a.m.  
Champagne & Hors d’oeuvres RecepƟon at Noon 

 

It is your volunteer work, in our many ministries, that has created the outpouring 
of love and support for this faith community.   Your devoƟon has impressed our 
members, and foundaƟons, to exclaim with their pledges and giŌs: “Well done 
good and faithful servants!” Our joint service will give us an opportunity to thank 
those members who have stepped forward to make major leadership giŌs above 
and beyond their annual giving pledges and to recognize our Ɵreless campaign 
leaders and volunteers. We are eager to share the details of our campaign vision 
and its impact on our Cathedral’s mission.  We think you will be proud and 
moved by the amount raised.  You will have an opportunity to view the building 
and renovaƟon plans and to ask quesƟons at the recepƟon following the service. 
God has truly set us over much.   Onward faithful servants, 
 

With respect and graƟtude,  Father William+ and Members of the Capital 
Campaign Cabinet 

 

Annual Meeting  
The Annual MeeƟng to Review 2019 will be held  

in the Parish Hall   
Sun., Jan. 26 at 12:30 PM.   

 

 

We are having a Potluck Lunch to be followed by our Annual 
MeeƟng.  Folks are asked to bring the following based on their last names:     

-A–M   Salad or Desert; -N–Z   Main Course 
The Annual Meeting is where we vote for 4 Vestry members, 10 Delegates to 
Diocesan Convention, one Endowment Board Trustee, and two Nominating 

Committee members at large . The 2020 Annual Budget and 2019 Annual Report 
are presented.  The 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, and 11:00 AM Worship Services are 

unchanged.  All members are invited to the Annual MeeƟng!  VoƟng Members 
are:  “sixteen years of age and over, who during the previous year have been 

faithful in corporate worship… and are pledging.”   - Bù½�óÝ 
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Pastoral Care | Outreach 
A New Year’s Resolution: Be more like the birds 

T«� R�ò. C�ÄÊÄ R®�» M®½½Ý�Ö, AÝÝÊ�®�ã� PÙ®�Ýã ¥ÊÙ P�ÝãÊÙ�½ C�Ù� Ι P�Ù®Ý« L®¥� 
     NaƟonal Bird Day is celebrated January 5th.  Bird Day is the oldest of the days set aside to 
recognize birds.  According to the U.S. Library of Congress, Bird Day was first observed  on May 4, 
1894.   
I have oŌen wondered where the phrase “for the birds” came from.  We say things like, “My day 

at work was for the birds,” when we mean it was crazy or pointless.  It seems an unfair speciesist slur on our 
feathered neighbors.  They seem very organized and hard workers to me.  The first up at daybreak are the Ɵny 
wrens, then the mourning doves, followed by the 
larger birds… quail, pigeons (who like to sleep in 
later), robins, blue jays, and yellow-eyed grackles.  
The last to bed are the wrens again.  They scour the 
ground for seed unƟl the final light is gone in the 
evening. 

I have a lot of theories about birds.  Some of 
them are simple, and some of them are rather odd.  
One of the simple theories is I think they appreciate that I feed them.  They seem to know me when I come 
out with their seed, and I interpret their songs as graƟtude.  This is in contrast to my cat for whom a good 
meal served on Ɵme is simply her due.  Then, of course, I have some weirder theories.  It is possible that birds 
control the traffic lights.  Have you noƟced how they perch on traffic lights at every intersecƟon.  I seem to 
noƟce the quality and quanƟty of the seed I set out directly affects the number of green lights I get.  If you 
want a really smooth drive home, try seƫng out peanut buƩer suet too.  I may be wrong… you might want to 
check this by doing your own experiment. 

Jesus was a bird watcher too.  In MaƩhew 6:26, Jesus said, “Look at the birds of the air; they neither sow 
nor reap nor gather into barns, and yet your heavenly Father feeds them. Are you not of more value than 
they?” 

Maybe our lives this new year would be a liƩle beƩer if we were more like the birds.  If we could go into 
this new adventure we call 2020 with just a liƩle more trust that the God of the universe is going to supply all 
our needs… physical, emoƟonal, spiritual.  We will be loved.  We will be safe.  Like the birds, if we could walk 
through our days with a liƩle more graƟtude for everything — the good and the bad — maybe then, God 
would be able to calm down all our franƟc fluƩerings, as he holds us gently in his hands. 

Trinity is helping the Homeless this January! 
 

Every day more of our Trinity families and neighbors find 
their backs up against the wall.  Rent is skyrockeƟng.  Thousands 
are stuck in weekly motels.  Homelessness is on the rise.  The 
status quo is literally killing people.  While feeding the poor is 
something we do regularly at Trinity Cathedral, we need to do 
more to reach the roots of homelessness in our community.   

Here are some things you can do this winter to be part of the soluƟon: 
• Sign up at our website ãÙ®Ä®ãùÙ�ÄÊ.ÊÙ¦ to be on our “Home Means Nevada” mailing List (Under 

“Outreach” tab) so you will be up-to-date about acƟons you can take. 
• Plan to help staff the Homeless Overflow Shelter.  In the winter months, we volunteer to staff the overflow 

shelter for two hours in the morning or two hours in the evening.  You can sign up to help by filling out the 
form at «ããÖ://�®ã.½ù/ãÙ®Ä®ãù«�½ÖÝ 
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Bible & Books in January! 
       In January, we are reading, Tired of Apologizing for a Church 
I Don't Belong To: Spirituality without Stereotypes, Religion 
without RanƟng by Lillian Daniel. 
From Amazon:  “When Lillian Daniel apologized to a total 
stranger for every bad thing that had ever been said or done in 

the name of ChrisƟanity, he was surprised that she was responsible for all that.  ‘The 
InquisiƟon? Don't even raise it, I'm way ahead of you.  I was mad about it before you 
even heard of it, that's how open-minded I am.  Salem witch trials? I know!  So 
embarrassing.  Can I hang out with you anyway?  You're too kind.’  ‘Religion is 
responsible for all the wars in history,’ they would say, and I'd respond, ‘You're so right.  
Don't forget imperialism, capitalism, and racism.  Religion invented those problems 
too.  You can tell that because religious people can be found at all their meeƟngs.’  In this book, Daniel argues 
it's Ɵme for ChrisƟans to stop apologizing and realize how we talk about ChrisƟan community maƩers.  With 
disarming candor laced with just the right amount of humor, Daniel urges open-minded ChrisƟans to explore 
ways to talk about their faith journeys that are reasonable, rigorous, and real.” 

Copies were made available late December for purchase in the back of the Church for $12.00.  Amazon 
has used paperback copies starƟng at about $10.25 and the Kindle version is $9.99. 

Bible & Books meets every Sunday at 9:00 AM in Conference Room A downstairs in the Parish Hall across 
the parking lot from the Church.  Join us for coffee or tea and great conversaƟon! 

Weekly Bible Study Every Friday at 11:00 AM! 
— L�� �ù R�ò. R®�» — 

Looking for a casual Bible Study to enrich your spirituality this fall?  Rev. Rick 
facilitates an open Bible study Fridays at 11:00 AM every week.  There is no 
preparaƟon and no homework.  Each week, we will be reading the Gospel for 
the coming Sunday and sharing our thoughts about it in a relaxed table 
discussion.  Feel free to drop-in when you are able to on Fridays, before 

coming to our Pipes on the River concerts (we end around 11:45 AM), or make it part of your weekly 
devoƟonal.  We’ll be meeƟng in Conference Room “A” on the lower level of the Parish Hall (no stairs, yay!). 

The Adult Forum — 9:45 AM every Sunday 
 
     Through the month of January, Rev. Rick will be 
facilitaƟng a discussion enƟtled “MeeƟng Jesus in 
the Gospel of John.”  The last Gospel to be wriƩen, 
John presents a different Jesus than you meet at 
Christmas.  Probably completed near the end of 

the First Century, John’s Gospel reflects the quesƟon ChrisƟans had struggled with for 
seventy years aŌer Jesus had leŌ the earth: “What does it mean that this Jesus is the Christ, the Messiah?” 

 

The Adult Forum meets in the Bishop Lewis Chapel every Sunday during the school year at 9:45 AM 
following the 9:00 AM liturgy.  Stay aŌer for it if you aƩend the 9:00 AM service; come early for the forum if 
you aƩend the 11:00 AM service! 
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Contributor to NPR?  Consider donaƟng your free air Ɵme to Trinity!   
 
One of the perks of supporƟng NaƟonal Public Radio (locally, KUNR) besides helping to 
keep their great content on the air, is you get small snippets of free air Ɵme you can 
donate to your favorite non-profit.   Trinity doesn’t have much of an adverƟsing 
budget, so this helps us to stay visible in the community throughout the year. 

PIPES ON THE RIVER 
 

Pipes on the River organ recital series features regional and naƟonally known 
organists on the 1st and 3rd Fridays of the month at Noon. 

 
 Jan. 3rd  Howard BenneƩt 

Music & Concerts  
Musician Search CommiƩee Update 

 
 
 

As of December 12, the commiƩee received 25 organist/choir master applicaƟons. We are extremely excited that 
many of these potenƟal candidates have extensive qualificaƟons, broad experience and diversity to further develop 
and expand the music ministry of the Cathedral. The window to submit applicaƟons closes on January 31. 
In early January, the commiƩee will begin evaluaƟng resumes and other supporƟng informaƟon to narrow the 
potenƟal candidate list. Once the applicaƟon window closes and all received applicaƟons are reviewed and 
evaluated, the next step involves personal contact with candidates to gain beƩer knowledge of the philosophy and 
personality of potenƟal final candidates. UlƟmately, the commiƩee will narrow the candidate list to three finalists. 
The veƫng process includes inviƟng the finalists to Reno in March or April during which they will be asked to take 
part in a choir rehearsal, perform a Pipes on the River concert, and parƟcipate in a Sunday Mass. The commiƩee 

Need a Mid-Week Pick-Me-Up? 
 

SomeƟmes waiƟng for a spiritual shot in the arm unƟl next Sunday is just too long.  Why not 
drop by on Thursday for our 12:10 PM liturgy?  Focused especially on healing prayers, this 
inƟmate worship in the Bishop Lewis Chapel usually only lasts about a half hour — plenty of 
Ɵme to grab lunch on the way back to the office! 
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Children, Youth & Families 
—EYC— 

Episcopal Youth Community 
 

January Agenda: 
 

 1/5— Grow  Family gathering with Foyer  
             Group 

 1/10—**Pray with Temple Sinai & LOCK-IN!  

 1/12— No Youth Group, post lock-in 
 1/19— Serve  geƫng ready for HUGS on 1/20 

 1/26—Create  decoupage candles to light 
 the world 

 

Join us aŌer 11am worship in the Youth Room for 
food, fun, and fellowship. Goes ‘Ɵl 2:30pm.  

 Art, Music, & Godly Play 

This month, aŌer all the mystery and wonder of 
Christmas, we begin learning the 

stories of Jesus’ life.   
 

01/05 — Epiphany 
01/12 — Holy BapƟsm 
01/19 — NO SUNDAY SCHOOL  
01/26 — The Good Shepherd 

 CÊÃ®Ä¦ çÖ…  
    �ã ã«� 9�Ã S�Ùò®�� ®Ä J�Äç�Ùù 
Sun.,  Jan. 5— Epiphany Sunday! Today we celebrate 

the arrival of the giŌ-bearing Magi.  This 
event illustrates that Jesus is the light of the 
whole world.  

Sun.,  Jan. 12— Today we celebrate the BapƟsm of 
our Lord, and the beginning of Jesus’ work.  
God said: “This is my Son, the Beloved, in 
whom I am well pleased.”  

Sun.,  Jan. 19— Faith Like a River Day! Please join us 
at 10:30 for a massive, combined worship 
service!  

Sun.,  Jan. 26— When Jesus hears that his cousin 
John was arrested, he flees to Galilee, afraid 
he will be next.  While there, he calls his first 
disciples: Andrew and Peter. 

Turning inward, sharing the light 
In the bleak midwinter, when not a shred of 
summer’s warm memory can be found,  light a 
candle.  I learned this trick while visiƟng friends 
in Lapland, Finland.  Lapland sits above the 
ArcƟc Circle and whole months will be spent 
without seeing the sun’s light.  What can we do 
when the world feels so bleak and empty?  
Bring the sun inside, that’s what!  Light candles, 
learn to knit,  put a pot of mulled wine on the 
stove and invite folks into your home.   
Epiphany is the season of light—celebrate the 
warmth Christ brings through fellowship when 
we gather together.    Faithfully, 
      Mikayla+ 

	

Holy Moly 
 

01.05  john the bapƟst 
01.12  calling the disciples 
01.19  no sunday school— 

capital campaign  kickoff 
01.26  calming the storm 

 

   This class is intended for 3rd-5th graders. 

EYC to visit Temple Sinai & Lock-In 
Mark your calendars!  January 10, we 

will visit  our Jewish neighbors at 
Temple Sinai for Shabbat service, then 

come back to the Cathedral for a Lock In! 

A Life Worth Living”—Annual Nevada 
Interfaith Youth Conference  

 

January 25 is the date of the Nevada 
Interfaith Alliance’s Youth 
Conference, hosted at UNR.   If you, 
or a teen you know, is interested in 
aƩending, please contact 
revmikayla@trinityreno.org 
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Have you moved or changed your phone number? 
Please remember to contact our administraƟve assistant, Karla  
at 775-329-4279 or via e-mail at info@trinityreno.org and 
provide an updated address and or phone numbers. 

Only you can help us keep up to date records and a current 
church directory. Thank you! 

 

2020 Annual Pledge 

Have you made your 2020 Pledge to support the cathedral’s mission and ministries?   
We are sƟll anƟcipaƟng further pledges from our members as we know year end informaƟon is someƟmes 
needed before making a financial commitment.  The Vestry is currently formulaƟng and finalizing our 2020 
OperaƟng Budget which includes a good faith effort to fund our new church musician as a full-Ɵme posiƟon.  It is 
our hope and prayer that you will submit your pledge at your earliest convenience .   To all who have already 
pledged, thank you!  We appreciate your generosity and are grateful for the ability to plan a budget from your 
intended commitments. 

Thank You One and All for a Successful Angel Tree 
Project 

The vision statement for the Daughters goes like this: 
Empowered by the Holy Spirit, our vision as Daughters of the King is 
to know Jesus Christ, to make him known to others, and to become 
reflecƟons of God’s love throughout the world. 
Your outpouring of love through your giŌs and volunteer Ɵme has made this reflecƟon of 
God’s love real to over 50 families and 115 children at Stead Elementary School.  Thank you 
for the love you have shown to strangers, to your fellow church members, and to the 

Daughters during the Angel Tree Project of 2019! 
 

Interested in becoming a Daughter of the King? 
The Trinity Daughters are offering a three-month Discernment Class to any Episcopal woman who would like to 
know more about becoming a Daughter of the King.  It’s a Ɵme to see if God is calling you to this life of prayer and 
service for the Kingdom of God.  The class will begin late January or early February of 2020.  You will be meeƟng 
twice a month for about an hour in a very small group and study from a naƟonally prepared workbook which 
describes what Daughters are all about.  You can go online to the NaƟonal website, www.doknaƟonal.org, to find 
out more about Daughters. 
 
If you would like to talk with someone about discernment, please contact Carolyn Hoffmann, 775-787-7807 or 
Ginny Nelson, 775-750-8776. 
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You are Not Alone 
A support group to give comfort and support to people 

suffering with serious medical issues or chronic illness.  We will 
meet on Tuesday, January 21st at 4:00 PM, in Conference Room 
A, downstairs in the Parish Hall, across the parking lot from the 
Church.  Speak to Rev. Rick or write him at 
R�òR®�»ΜTÙ®Ä®ãùR�ÄÊ.ÊÙ¦ to be on our mailing list. 

 

DOK  
Meet every 1st Sunday of 

the month from 12:00 -
2:00 PM in Conference A. 

BABY BUNDLES  “Sharing Our Blessings 
with Others” 

 
Baby Bundles is composed of and supported by 
members of Trinity and St. Catherine's Episcopal 
churches. With items donated by both congregaƟons we 
assemble “Bundles "of layeƩe items for St. Mary’s and 
Renown hospitals.  They are then distributed by hospital 
staff to disadvantaged new parents who have liƩle or 
nothing for their newborn. If you have any quesƟons 
please feel free to contact Susan Lombardi at 775-329-
2044 or Ann Crase at 775-356-1155. We also gratefully 
accept monetary donaƟons. God Bless! 

      The Divinely Fine Women  
The DFW meet monthly with no agenda. All women of the church 
are welcome. Call Liz to be put on the email list.  
 

Date: Jan. 14th     Where: Pat MacDonald residence 
Time:  Noon 
Please RSVP to Liz at 775-287-9642 by Jan. 5th 

 
 
 
 
 

DATE:        Saturday, Jan. 4th  
TIME:        8:00AM Breakfast 
PLACE:      Gold N’ Silver 
                   (4th and Vine) 
 
DATE:        Saturday,  Jan. 18th 
TIME:        11:30AM -Lunch 
Place:        Palais de Jade 
                   960 W. Moana Ln 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Thursdays, 2:00–3:30 PM  

 
 
 
 
 

 
We meet in Conference 

Room A in the Parish Hall to 
share ideas and to knit or 

crochet together.  We train!  
New shawls are blessed each 
month and are available after 

worship.  Please notify any 
member of the Clergy if you 

or a loved one needs a shawl.  

ST MARTHA'S ALTAR GUILD AND LINEN MINISTERIES 
     Have you ever considered joining the Trinity Cathedral Altar Guild?  We are looking for new members at this 
Ɵme. The commitment is one weekend per month with an extra weekend once a year.  We prepare for the 
services on Saturday morning then on Sunday we set up before and clean up aŌer the three services.  There are 
other events, such as funerals, throughout the year in which we also parƟcipate. It's impossible to describe the 
spiritual joy and fellowship we all experience. And gentlemen, this is not just for women.  We also have men in 
our ranks.  This would be a perfect ministry for a married couple. We would be more than happy to discuss Altar 
Guild membership with anyone interested.  And if you enjoy ironing, the Linen ministry would be perfect for 
you.  This commitment is also once per month.  The linen is picked up early in the week.  Then it's washed, 
ironed and returned before services the following weekend.  The best part is that you make your own schedule.  
It is very rewarding. With the growth of the Cathedral we find our resources are being stretched to the limits.  
Please give Altar Guild and Linens consideraƟon. Please consider joining us for a weekend at your convenience.  
Then you can really see if either ministry would be a good fit. Below are listed the names and phone numbers of 
the Altar Guild team captains.  Please feel free to contact any of us if you have any quesƟons, explanaƟons or 
concerns.  Ann Crase 775-338-6376, Carol Roman 775-229-3884, JulieƩe Leneaux 775-247-7703, and Pat 
Ikehara 775-853-7706 
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Your Vestry will meet next on    
January 20th—Dinner at 5:30 

PM & MeeƟng at 6:00PM 
In Conference Room A,  

Parish Hall 
 

All general business meeƟngs 
of the parish are open to 
members.  The proposed 

agenda is generally posted in 
the church, on the Sunday 

preceding the meeƟng. 

Contact your Vestry:   

We want to hear from you!   
We can usually be found at 

these liturgies on Saturday & 
Sunday:   

5:00 PM (Sat.): Robert 
Andrade. 

7:30 AM: Eloy Ituarte, David 
Morgan (Treasurer)  

9:00 AM: Kate Flocchini  
(Chancellor & Clerk), and 

Gretchen Wolfe. 
11:00 AM: Robert Andrade (Sr. 

Warden), Lindsay Campbell, 
Lynne Charlat (Jr. Warden), 
Julie Demler, Guy Moreno, 
Jim Lamb (Secretary), John 
Lilley, and Dorothy Walrath.  

December Vestry Summary 
Our meeƟng began aŌer our dinner at 6:00 PM with our candle lighƟng, opening prayer, 
and bible study led by Father William from the Advent –Dicken’s  Christmas Story 
devoƟonal. The agenda, November Minutes, and finance reports were approved. A 
decision was made to create  a separate “Interest Unallocated Account” to hold the 
interest being accrued by the pre-paid Capital Campaign contribuƟons.   In regard to the 
Annual Pledge program, 200 pledges have been received to date. We are hopeful we 
will meet our goal and have December and early January to see where we will stand.   
The FFA CommiƩee reports that the Capital Campaign launce and event will take place n 
January 19th. KNPR has prepared a special video for us. Ministry Reports: Angel tree was 
a huge success. They have an access of funds to seed the program fro 2020. The Flower 
Guild requested an increase in cost for the flower vases on Sundays to $50 per vase and 
the Vestry approved this increase. The Vestry also approved a recommendaƟon that 
members of the Bible and Book  classes will be asked to provide their own reading 
material and Trinity will provide several loaner books for those who need them in order 
to ease the work reconciling the purchases related to books for the Adult Bible Study 
classes.   The Dean’s Report shared that there will be an ecumenical pulpit exchange on 
Sunday, January 26 with the 11:00 Service. Father William will be at Good Shepherd; 
Rev. Kris Marshall from First United Methodist will be with Trinity. The Bishop’s Visit 
with December 7th and the three adult ConfirmaƟons was a huge success. The Vestry 
NominaƟon CommiƩee have put forth the four candidates for Vestry and they were 
approved. They will be formally voted on by the congregaƟon at the annual meeƟng of 
January 26th. They are Jeannie Arps, Terrie Cain, Cleta Dillard, and Margaret Zuccarini. 
NominaƟons for ConvenƟon delegates and Alternates are being pursued. With 
AdministraƟon Reports, the Musician Search CommiƩee 25 applicants with varying 
credenƟals and educaƟon. In January the commiƩee will meet weekly to begin to sort 
and categorize the applicants. We are taking applicaƟons Ɵll the end of January. 
Teleconferencing will be the iniƟal interview process; final candidates will be brought in 
to accompany a worship service, lead the choir, and do a recital. A great deal of 
conversaƟon took place in regard to establishing a Music Guild which we will place 
volunteers in supporƟng roles for the music program for the interim period. Our new 
musician will determine whether to conƟnue this Guild upon joining the cathedral staff.  
The Funeral Guidelines were discussed; they have not been updated since Father 
William’s ministry began. He recommends that we remove a facility use fee for members 
(those on our acƟve membership rolls). Also the Finance CommiƩee recommends that 
we evaluate raising the cost of the columbarium niches. The January 19th Capital 
Campaign special event will be exploring parking opƟons for congregants, especially 
from the courthouse lot. Vestry discussed the City Council's dealing with the Shading 
Ordinance and its defeat and the debacle of our unfortunate dealings with the 
developer. The Vestry approved  Rev. Mikayla aƩending an EducaƟon Conference hosted 
by Forma in Atlanta, GA. in January. Vestry’s next meeƟng will be January 20th. 

Thank you for your on-going 
financial support! 

                     November                                       Year to Date 

 Budget Actual Budget Actual 
Income $49,113 $60,926 $567,750 $662,231 

Expenses $52,834 $59,606 $646,393 $661,774 

Net $(3,721) $1,320 $(78,643) $457 
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January Welcome & CelebraƟons 

Ministers:     All the People of Trinity 
 
Bishop of Nevada:    The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 AssisƟng Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
Cathedral Dean:  The Very Rev. Dr. William Stomski 
 E-Mail: frwilliam@trinityReno.org 
Associate Priest: The Rev. Rick Millsap, 
 Canon for Pastoral Care & Parish Life 
 E-Mail: revrick@trinityreno.org 
Associate Priest: The Rev. Mikayla Dunfee, 
 Canon for EducaƟon 
          E-Mail: revmikayla@trinityreno.org 
 
Deacon:   The Rev. Patsy Pumphrey   
                     
 

AdministraƟve Assistant:  Karla Valverde   
 Cathedral E-Mail:  info@trinityreno.org 
Sexton:  Carmen Lopez 

Vestry: Senior Warden:  Robert Andrade  
  Junior Warden:  Lynne Charlat 
  Secretary:   Jim Lamb 
  Clerk:   Kait Flocchini 

At large:  Lindsay Campbell, Julie Demler, Dorothy 
Walrath, Guy Moreno, Eloy Ituarte, Jim Lamb, 
and John Lilley. 

Treasurer: David Morgan 
Chancellor: Kait Flocchini   

AssisƟng on Sundays: 
        The Revs. Ruth Hanusa and Julius Rogina 
 

If you are a regular parishioner at Trinity and have a chance to meet visitors at a 
weekend worship, please greet them warmly! Remember: We celebrate all birthdays, 
anniversaries, and other important dates on the last Sunday of the Month during 
worship with a special blessing. 

Lynn Allen 

Norma Allen 

Andrew Bain 

Bailey Bortolin 

Kathy Boyce 

Jessie Clark 

Mary Dewire 

Jay Dixon 

Rebecca Dixon 

Lois Eckroat 

Jo Anne Edwards 

McKayla Ford 

Phillip Ford 

Kirk Gardner 

Aimee Giller 

Ruby Gutual 

John Harjer 

Bill HieƩ 

Monroe Jolly 

Chloe Kaufman 

Deby Kihorny 

Thomas Krompetz 

Eric Lerude 

Griffin Lerude 

Robin Maguire 

Priscilla Maloney 

Richard McCoy 

Eugene Muir 

Terri O'Hanlon 

Nan Olson 

Fred Paganucci 

Mary Piser 

Nancy Richards 

Jordan Rogina 

Kyle Rogina 

Paƫ Sakelaris 

Brian Schiedel 

Meghan Schiedel 

Hank Shafer 

Kirsten Soi 

Bonnie Strader 

Jan Vail 

Sue Wagner 

Ernest Westbrook 

James (Jim) Williams 

 
Tom & Judy Anderson 

Richard & Shirley Bremenour 
Greg & Raleigh Ferro 
Gary & Donna Fuller 

Michael & Linda Hoover 
Lou & Jodie Rossi 

Bart & LaVonne Schouweiler 
Jim & DeeAnn Verdi 
Joseph & Toni Walsh 
John & Vickie Wark 
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NEWSLETTER GUIDELINES 
 

If you are submiƫng an arƟcle for publicaƟon in our next newsleƩer, please submit on or before the 10th of each month.   ArƟcles may be 
submiƩed via e-mail to: ®Ä¥ÊΜTÙ®Ä®ãùR�ÄÊ.ÊÙ¦ or leŌ in the parish office.  We reserve the right to edit all arƟcles.   

Trinity Times — January 2020 
“Our mission is to welcome all people to know and live  

as Christ in the world.” 
WÊÙÝ«®Ö �ã TÙ®Ä®ãù… �½½ �Ù� ó�½�ÊÃ� �ã GÊ�’Ý T��½�!  

 

 Saturdays:   
  5:00 PM — Spoken Holy Eucharist (Rite II) 
 

 

 Sundays: 
  7:30 AM — Spoken Holy Eucharist (Rite I) 
  9:00 AM — Children’s Eucharist with Parents and Adults 
  9:45 AM — EducaƟon Classes—Children and Adults 
  11:00 AM — Choral Family Eucharist (Rite II) 
  1:00 PM —   EYC (Youth Group)  
 
 

 Thursdays:   
  12:10 PM  Spoken Holy Eucharist with Prayers for  
  Healing (Rite II) 

 
Phone:       775-329-4279    
Fax:            775-329-3135 

E-mail:      Info@TrinityReno.org 
Website:  TrinityReno.org        


